

ALDERMAN, 44TH WARD 3223 NORTH SHEFFIELD AVENUE CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60657-3326 TELEPHONE: 773-525-6034 FAX: 773-525-5058 E-MAIL: WARD44@CITYOFCHICAGO.ORG WEBSITE: 44THWARD.ORG

July 30, 2020

Ms. Debra Savage, Chair Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Support for Lincoln Park Gastroenterology Center - Project No. 20-012

Dear Chairwoman Savage:

I write in support of the application by AMITA Saint Joseph Hospital ("ASJHC") and the participating physicians to convert hospital endoscopy suites to surgical center endoscopic suites.

CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF CHICAGO

COUNCIL CHAMBER CITY HALL THIRD FLOOR - ROOM 304 121 NORTH LASALLE STREET TELEPHONE 312-744-6845

Under this Project, AMITA proposes to take four of its current GI suites licensed for the hospital and convert this area into a joint venture Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center with area physicians. I understand this is a forward-looking model for gastroenterology that the State of Illinois should be encouraging and it would provide the exact same care, at significant savings to patients, without increasing the inventory of GI procedure rooms.

I have been serving the 44th Ward for over 17 years and AMITA Saint Joseph Hospital is a valued member of our community. I have supported their expansions and upgrades throughout my tenure as Alderman and am happy to lend my support to this request. I encourage the Board to approve this application,

Sincerely,

Thomas Tunney 44th Ward Alderman

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIPS

ZONING, LANDMARKS AND BUILDING STANDARDS (CHAIRMAN)

BUDGET AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

COMMITTEES, RULES

ECONOMIC, CAPITAL AND TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT FINANCE

> LICENSE AND CONSUMER PROTECTION **PUBLIC SAFETY**

SPECIAL EVENTS, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND RECREATION



AUG 06 2020

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD